Watson’s Winter Walk


The weather forecast was awful, thick rain and storm force winds. Travelling to the car park outside Ludlow lived up to this expectation. Sporadic and heavy rain all the way, even as we passed through Ludlow on the way to the High Vinnalls carpark it was still shooting down.

Amazingly as we drew into the car park the rain stopped! There we met the rest of the crew prepared to do battle with the elements. Seven Worcester Mountaineering folk, and a man and a dog! At least some people from the WMC were ready to have a go (the rest are wimps).

So we set off up to High Vinnalls, pleasantly through woodland (ignoring the marled out “all ability trail”, wasn’t sure our abilities would match the requirements of the Special Trail!). It was obvious that there had been high winds recently as there were a good number of trees that were down. However we got to the high point and started to get quite good views through the trees, despite a bit of low cloud around. Still it was not raining.

We now headed towards The Vallets, The Goggin and Elton, although we did not actually see any of theses places but crept between them. Unfortunately we hit a bit of tarmac to get around to the next objective. There were mutterings in the ranks about tramping tarmac and the leaders have to buy a pint for every km traversed. The rules and constitution of the WMC do not follow this regimes, so the this was ignored. But there were still threats of juntas and takeovers of the Committee.

However it was actually quite a pleasant stroll down a pretty country lane, spotting sparrow hawks flitting through the trees, but eventually we had to turn off and plough across the fields to Burrington Church. Plough was quite appropriate as the ground was thick and heavy and the farmers (also thick and heavy, well it was close to Wales - sorry John) had ploughed right up to the edge of the fields. And they had not spent any effort to re-establish the footpaths, Bastards!

However we got to the Church and - as in a previous year - sat in the Porch and had lunch, The sun was shining and Allan (Merry Christmas) had brought along some hot mulled wine, and mince pies. 

We now apparently followed the route from the previous year - though not recognized by our leader! Up the hill, down the vale, through the woods to look down upon Downton Castle, and glorious views across to mid Wales. 

By this time the old farts felt enough ascent/descent had passed by and it would be easier to traverse the hill into Bringewood. Although there are no rights of way there are plenty of tracks to follow. But you have to beware of the killer sheep. Flocks of them followed us across the fields and seemed to getting into formation for attack. I was very impressed that Bruce was kept to heel and behaved impeccably.

Bringewood was successfully navigated and this brought us out at Monstay Farm and a short walk back to the start point. Just as we walked the last 100 yds it started to spit with rain, The first all day long!

An excellent walk in good weather, and finally a pint in a friendly pub in Wooferton.

What could be better? A clean dog!!!
Participants:-

Allan Watson, Pete Watson, Ian Tadman, Sue Tadman, Gavin Gardiner, Chas Perrett, Mike O’Brien, John and Bruce(the dog)


